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Message from the head teacher  
 
It feels suddenly that winter has sprung upon us from 

nowhere.  Gladly, the new boilers and radiators that were 

installed in the summer holiday are working beautifully and 

we are warm and comfortable after many years of 

draughts and quite cold areas in the school. 

 

The autumn festivals and celebrations are now in full swing 

and we send warm regards to all our families celebrating 

Diwali and new year this coming week.   

 

Communication with school: who to talk to:  

Please remember we are only too happy to talk to you or 

take feedback on our work.    

1. Always talk to your child’s teacher first if you have a 

query or worry 

2. After that Ms Bathija (YN- Y2), Ms Shah (Y3-4) and 

Ms McDermott (Y5-6).  These staff know your 

children best, so if queries are about children the 

teachers and senior leaders are best to talk to. 

3. If your query is about Special Education Needs – ask 

for Ms Bonner or Ms Millett 

4. If your query is about family support or behaviour 

support – ask for Ms Eileen or Mr Ilie 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                  Parent’s Evening Autumn   

                  2018 – Parent Mail  

 
The Learning Consultation Evening’s will take place on Tuesday 

4th December and Thursday 6th December 2018, between 

3:50pm and 6.30pm.  

 

10-minute time slots will be released on Parent Mail on Monday 

12th November 2018 at 8am.  

 

Bookings can only be made on the Parent Mail App.  You 

will need to download this free App onto your device. Please 

speak to school office to get yourself registered to Parent Mail if 

you have not done so already. 

 

You can select your preferred time and date via the App. Please 

note appointments will be allocated on a first come, first served 

basis.  

 

If you need any further assistance or help booking your 

appointment, please contact the school office.  

 

 
 
 
 
 

Home learning  

When families join KGPS many are delighted that children are 

expected to do their home learning practice on their own each 

night.   

 

I am very clear with parents about our policy and the reason we 

do this repetitive form of learning when families join.  We 

explain this also at every “welcome to the year group” meeting. 

Reading improves only with practise in the same way.  Too many 

children reach year 6 not ready for the demands of high school 

because they cannot read quickly enough or have enough 

knowledge. 

 

The home learning policy is attached at the end of this 

newsletter to remind you that we are aiming to develop 

independence and a discipline for learning in children.  Your role 

is to provide a space where they can study for a short time each 

evening – ON THEIR OWN.  You can also test children on their 

spelling, knowledge or maths facts 

 

Thank you as ever for your support and DO talk to your child’s 

teacher if you want to know how to support home learning more 

effectively  

 

Ms L Wynne  

Head teacher  
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Messages for parents  
School Office procedures – children’s items:  Due to 

reductions in staffing capacity in the front office the 

following changes are being made: 

 

¶ Parents dropping off children’s forgotten lunch box, 

books /book bag, homework, PE bag etc to the 

school office please note that from now on these 

items will be placed in a box located in the office. 

Please ensure items are clearly labelled with the 

child’s name and class. 

 

¶ It is your child’s responsibility to ensure their items 

are collected at break or lunch time. At the end of 

each week the box will be emptied into the Welfare 

room and marked as lost property the whole class. 

 

¶ The school is not responsible for any lost items that 

has been dropped off to the school after morning 

registration. 

 

¶ If you are handing in a lunch box later than 

11.45am, your child will be given school lunch which 

cost £2.05, this charge will be added to your child’s 

Parent Pay account at the end of the week. 

 

Cold - Wet weather: All children should be wearing a 

coat coming to school. During wet weather please ensure 

your children have spare sock or tights in their bags 

should they require them. 

 

Time keeping reminder:  Children need to be in their 

playgrounds by 8.50am ready to line up. Good time 

keeping ensures children are ready to start their learning 

together, on time and without any interruptions.     

 

Poppy Appeal :  Remembrance 

Day (sometimes known informally 

as Poppy Day) is a memorial day 

observed in Commonwealth of 

Nations member states since the 

end of the First World War to 

remember the members of their 

armed forces who have died in the 

line of duty. 

 

Poppies are available to buy in the main school office and 

medical room, where we are asking for a 50p donation. 

 

School Hall for hire: We hire out our facilities to the 

local community for educational and sporting events, for 

celebrations, cultural activities and private events. The 

halls and grounds are available to hire from 5pm-11pm 

Monday to Friday and 8am-11:30pm weekends and Bank 

Holidays. If you or anyone you know is interested in 

hiring any of the school facilities, please enquire at 

the school office. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Harvest food collection: Thank you to everyone who 

has already donated. We are still collecting for the above 

which will be given to Brent's Food Bank. Any non-

perishable goods would be gratefully accepted, examples 

are tins of soup, vegetables, rice, pasta etc. 

 

Payments : Please ensure you are up to date with all 
payment to the school for any school visits, enrichment 
clubs, lunches etc.  Please come to the school office if you 
require your Parent Pay log in details. A reminder to 
parents; we do not accept any cash payments in the 
office. 

 
Completed forms for the office: In order to cut down 

queuing time at the front office, we ask all parents to use 

the “Parent’s Mail” box which is located on the right hand 

side of the office entrance (see photograph), to submit 

any completed forms which they simply wish to hand in. 

The box will be emptied daily each morning. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Scooter and bicycles:   Children must not ride scooters 

and bicycles on the school premises as it’s dangerous to 

pedestrians. Please could we ask parents/carers to carry 

the scooter from the school gates onwards and same 

when leaving. 

 
Parking :  Please respect local residents when parking 

your car near the school and make sure you do not block 

or use anyone’s driveway. 

 
Library Reminder :  When you borrow a book from the 

library, you are allowed to keep it for 2 WEEKS only.  

Then you MUST return it to the library. If you are not sure 

when your book should be returned, or you would like to 

keep it for longer than 2 weeks, come and see me. Thank 

you.  

 

DO WE HAVE YOUR CORRECT CONTACT DETAILS?   
Please ensure you notify the school office if you 

have recently moved homes, or changed your 

contact number.   

 



 
  
  

All about our learning  
We are very excited about this month’s newsletter in which 

many of the news items were written almost exclusively by 

our children. October has been a very busy month of learning 

with many educational visits and exciting sporting events.  Do 

read J and A’s first-hand account of 2W’s sporting afternoon 

at Kingsbury High; a report written by two of the youngest 

children in this month’s issue. An enormous thank you to our 

fantastic year 4 parents who spent a day with our children 

supporting their learning about life in Roman Britain. Roman 

perfume and mosaics were made and a feast was consumed.  

Maryam’s match report is proof of the immense sporting 

talents of our year five children. 

 

Y4 Roman Workshop  

 

 
Written by pupil in Y4 

I was ecstatic when I heard about the Roman Workshop. It 

took place in our main hall, Kingsbury Green Primary School. 

The date was Friday 29th September 2018. We were doing it 

because we are learning about the Romans. All the year 4 

teachers and children and Cassias Leon was there everyone 

was dressed up as Romans. 

 
In the morning there were 12 stands/activities. First I made a 

brooch and it was made of soil and card. We could do our 

own design. Then I was a Scribe. I had to crush charcoal and 

put it in a pot of water then we wrote with this on papyrus. 

After I did pottery, the clay was hard and thick. The best 

activity was Scribes, because I liked crushing the charcoal 

and putting it in the water and I learned how Romans used 

this to write with. 

 
From our settlement, we awaited news of the outcome of the 

revolt. Romans were successful in occupying Britain. We also 

celebrated and had a feast. As part of the feast we were 

separated into four groups. Each one had a responsibility. I 

was a solider, I was nervous when I did my performance, it 

was great. I realised you don’t need to get nervous. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Y4 Roman Workshop  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Written by pupil in Y4 

I was thrilled when our teachers announced that year 4 would 

be having a Roman workshop on Friday 28th September. We 

did this Roman workshop because we wanted to know more 

about Roman life. At the workshop we were taught by Cassius 

Leon, parents, year 4 team and teachers. 
 

There were 12 stations organised for us. We took on the roles 

of Roman citizens. The activities I took part in were clay 

making and making perfume. I liked the clay working because 

we got to make our own clay lamps. I also liked the perfume 

making because we crushed flower petals and lemon herbs. 

We dipped them in olive oil and we put them on our skin and 

it smelt good. 

 

In the afternoon, we were divided up into 4 groups to form 

Roman settlements, we pretended to await news of the 

outcome of the Boudican revolt. While we waited for the news 

we entertained ourselves by dancing and acting. Them the 

news came and we were told that Boudica was poisoned by 

her own hand. We had a fantastic day I would like to thank 

our wonderful instructor Cassius Leon from History Off the 

Page for creating this amazing workshop. A special thank you 

to our lovely parent helpers who spent the whole day with us. 

And especially to our amazing teachers, Ms Vora, Ms Razzaq 

and Miss Ahmed who organised this fantastic event. 

 

 



  
  

Y5 Football  

 
Written by pupil in Y5 

On Tuesday 16th October Year 5 had an amazing match 

against Fryent School. Happily, we were victorious by winning 

11 games out of 12. The sky was clear and we were all 

excited about the match. Fryent approached looking fairly 

confident while Y5 focused on playing as hard as they could. 

The ball soared through the air. Fryent won 2 games. Y5 

worked in as good team and played and played their best 

passing, more stop blocking. Sweat running down their faces, 

Y5 scored sensational goals. We all had a series of absolutely 

thrilling games rewarded by winning the overall event. We 

were full of pride and relieved to know all of our hard work 

paid off. We will like to extend a heartfelt thank you to our 

opponents Fryent school and their teachers for giving us such 

good games. Thank you to Ms Kantor and Mr Temple for 

training us and finally a huge thank you to our loyal Kingsbury 

Green supporters. 

 

 

Fun and Games at Kingsbury High  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Written by pupils from Y2 

We all went to Kingsbury High to play lots of sports games. 

We thought it was amazing because we all had lots of fun. 

When we arrived we met our kind, and helpful play leaders. 

There were ten of them and they helped us to play all of the 

games. We played football, basketball, a special running 

game, a beanbag game and lots more.  

 

For the running game we had to run around some hoops and 

the first person to get back to the start wins. We played the 

bean bag race and the first person with the least beanbags 

wins. We had to take the beanbags from our group and take 

it to another group. “My favourite game was basketball 

because it was a lot of fun, “said Jaydon.  

 

 

 

 

 

School Calendar  
Friday 9th November, 3:25pm – 5pm, Main hall  

KFGA  - Diwali Celebrations 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Come join in the festivities! Lots of music, dancing, singing, 

food and drinks. Everyone is welcome! Donations of food 

needed for this event. 

 

Any children or Adult wishing to perform please see Ms Maria 

in the Medical Room. 

 

Friday 9 th November  
School Photography  

Please ensure your child is dressed smartly and is in the 

correct school uniform. 

 

Monday 12th November   

3P Museum of London  

 

Tuesday 13th November    

3S Museum of London  

 

Wednesday 14th November   

3H Museum of London  

 

Wednesday 21st November,  9am – 9:25am , Main hall   

5SK Parent Assembly 

All parents welcome 

 

Thursday 22nd November   

1YD Science Museum  

1MK Parent Assembly, 2:45pm – 3:10pm , Main hall    

All parents welcome 

 

 

A thought, “My favourite game was the beanbag game.” We 

thought it was very exciting and brilliant to go to Kingsbury 

High because there were so many games to play and it was 

very interesting. We want to say a huge thank you to Ms. 

Wlosek and Ms Joshi for taking us. Thank you Kingsbury High 

for having us. IT WAS FANTASTIC!! 

 



 
KGPS Home Learning Policy – Practise for Mastery  
 
The focus of home learning at Kingsbury Green is on PRACTISE TO ACHIEVE MASTERY.   
 
Children are trained on techniques for revision and fact learning and the responsibility is on children to study independently to learn 
these facts and regularly self-quiz using READ, SAY, COVER, WRITE and CHECK.  
 
Parents are required to support their children with daily practise and regular testing to close any gaps in their acquisition of the 
basic skills appropriate to their age.  
 
Children are expected to complete daily practise on a number of the following items (depending on their age) as directed by the 
class teacher: 
 

Year 1 and 2 Year 3 and 4 Year 5 and 6 

 
Handwriting: cursive script  
 
Spelling High Frequency words and 
words on the Year 1 and 2 list from the 
National Curriculum 
 
Number bonds to 10 and then 20.  
Doubles of numbers up to 10  
 
Spelling the days of the week and 
months of the year. 
 
Year 2 -  2,3,5 and 10 times tables  
 
Daily Reading of reading scheme 
book – 10 minutes  
 

 
Handwriting: cursive script  
 
Spelling High Frequency words and 
words on the Year 3 and 4 list from the 
National Curriculum 
 
Number bonds to 20 and then 100 
Doubles and halves of numbers to 50 
then 100 
 
Quick recall of times tables and their 
division facts – up to 12 x 12 
 
Daily Reading of reading scheme 
book – 15 minutes 
 
Learn facts about the topic studied in 
school  

 
Spelling words on the Year 5 and 6 list 
from the national curriculum and 
equivalent  
 
Quick recall of times tables and their 
division facts – up to 12 x 12 and related 
facts.  
 
Science vocabulary definitions and 
spelling  
 
Daily Reading of reading scheme 
book – 25 minutes 
 
Learn  facts about the topic studied in 
school 

 
Please note: The spelling words should be written in continuous cursive script following the format in the homework 
book. 
 
How does this work?  

¶ Home learning is sent home every Thursday  

¶ Home learning is provided for a whole week – including the weekends 

¶ Children are  expected to practise home learning tasks daily using the Read/ Look, Cover, Write and Check strategy 

¶ Teachers will check home learning daily. Children who have not done their home learning ( including reading) on any 
given day will miss their playtime to complete it. 

¶ Children will be tested weekly on spellings and recall of maths facts. Tests will be recorded in the home learning 
books.  Testing of facts related to topic learning will be introduced in 18-19  

¶ Parents are expected to sign once they have seen the test scores 
 

Our evidence is that parents appreciate and support this strategy.  Importantly it has had a considerable impact 
on childrenôs learning as is fully linked to their classroom learning and our expectations that children work hard 

and want to achieve their best.   
 
 

Projects and other home learning tasks:  
¶ From time to time children will be set other tasks related to research areas of learning or to demonstrate independence.  

These will not be assessed formally by teachers but celebrated in display and occasionally by the award of house points 
for effort, ingenuity and working independently. 

 


